
 

 
District Governor Message 

 

Greetings Fellow Lions!! 
It has been a busy month.  I have made a total of 17 visits this month and attended 
not only our convention but Districts’ S and I conventions as well and will be 
attending the District L convention in Westlock this weekend, November 1 and 2. 
The District 37N Convention was held in Hamilton on October 4th and 5th, 2013.  
There were 77 Lions and partners registered for the convention and attended the 
banquet on Saturday night.  The Friday night social meal was known as Pitchfork 
Fondue.   While the mental images of such a meal might deter the faint of heart it 
was very, very good.  The featured item were steaks were deep fried in oil on pitch-
forks.  The highlight of the evening was the silent and live auctions.  Led by PID 
Tom Lehman over $2200 was generated for the Montana Lions Sight and Hearing 
Foundation and the Lions of Alberta Foundation. 
The business session results are that we now have a 2nd Vice District Governor.  Li-
on Cathy Anderson of Lethbridge has stepped up to fill the vacancy.   Thank you 
very much, Lion Cathy!!  2nd VDG Cathy is also 1st VDG elect.  Other results are 1st 
Vice District Governor Pauline Cooper is now District Governor Elect, PDG Bill 
Brown is District N’s Hall of Fame selection, and Butte will be hosting the district 
convention in 2014.   
Speakers for the convention were well received and very informative.  Michael 
Wright gave us an update on the PlusOptix vision screening device and Dr. Marshall 
Bloom told us the history of the Rocky Mountain Laboratories facility in Hamilton 
which started with finding the cure to Rocky Mountain Spotted Fever.  However, 
our scheduled international guest PID John Daum was stranded in Spearfish, South 
Dakota due to a major winter storm cancelling all flights from Rapid City.  Substi-
tuting very ably was PID Dave Hajny who gave us another heartwarming story of 
why we are Lions.  PID Hajny also assisted in presenting Presidential Certificates of 
Appreciation to PDG Ed Malesich, Lion Kim Simpson, and Lion Frank Garner. 
My thanks to the convention committee co-chaired by Lions Nancy Sabo and Shelly 
Loranger as well as President Dixie Dies and the rest of the Hamilton Lions Club.  
Your hard work and dedication made the convention a big success. 
Enjoy the newsletter articles.  If you have something for me to put in please send 
the info and pictures to me and I’ll send them on to the editor. 
 
DG Monte  Weisser 
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District 37N Speakers Bureau 

 
If you are interested in having a cabinet member speak to your club; click on the email of the individual.  

Please have your club consider compensation if distance or time is deemed large. 

 

CLERC    Ray Penney  srpenny@telus.net 

Diabetes Awareness  Mike Collins  mikeacollins@bresnan.net 

Diabetes Cavalcade  Bryant Duchimensky bduch@telus.net 

Environmental   Rob Herfst  rob.herfst@shaw.ca 

Eye Bank of Alberta  Carolyn Hobson  chobson@shaw.ca 

Leader Dog   Darryl Young  mthopperville@hotmail.com 

LCIF    Kim Simpson  ksimpson@telus.net 

Lions Quest   Wayne Baker  wlbaker@telus.net 

LOAF    Wayne Robinson mwrobin@telusplanet.net 

MT Lions S&H Foundation Any Trustee - contact sturdydan@gmail.com 

    PDG Dan Sturdyvant 

 

District 37N Directory Changes 
 

 

           Name     Type    Change        Page             Position 

 

DG Monte Weisser Phone #           406-756-8528        51               District Governor 

VDG Pauline Cooper New Cell #       403-332-2340        47             First VDG 

PDG William Brown Phone #           403-942-1677        48             LCF Chair  

Lion Patricia Cuthill Phone #           403-942-7976      42, 48          LEO Chair 

   Address           105 – 329 Highland      42              Leo Advisor Lethbridge 

               Lethbridge, AB T1J 4W7               

 Lion Cathy Anderson New            Replacement        47, 51        2nd VDG 

   Address           226 Sherwood Pl  W. 

               Lethbridge, AB T1K 6E6 

   Email                canderson53@shaw.ca 

   Phone #           403-381-2895 

Lion Carolyn Hobson New Rep.         chobson@shaw.ca       55         Lions Eye Bank of Alberta 

Lion Jessica Falcon Email             lion.jfalcon@gmail.com   47         Cabinet Secretary 

 

CHARTER NIGHT 

Missoula South Side Lions Club will be celebrating their 50th Charter Night celebration January 25, 2014 at 

the Double Tree by Hilton in Missoula, Montana.  Past International President Lion Judge Brian Stevenson 

and Lion Patricia Stevenson will be honored guests and speaker. Choice of dinner will be London Broil or 

Grilled Chicken Breast with cream sauce.  Cost to attend is $35.00.   Please send reservations, menu selection 

and checks to Judy Lehman, 1045 Anglers Bend Way, Missoula, MT 59802 prior to January 15.  
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BIOGRAPHY 
 

WILLARD J. (BILL) BROWN  
District 37N Hall of Fame Winner 

 
Bill Brown grew up in Pincher Creek, Alberta and received most of his formal Education in Calgary where he received a Business Admin-
istration Diploma.  He married Lynda in December, 1998 and has one son, Grant.  They moved back to Pincher Creek, Alberta from Dun-
das, Ontario in June 2000 and then moved to Lethbridge in May 2006. 
 
Bill is visually impaired, having lost his sight from Retinitis Pigmentosis 
(RP), which is a progressive eye condition and he now is totally blind. 
 
Bill worked for the Canadian National Institute for the Blind (CNIB) for 
over thirty-seven years and accepted early retirement in 1996. His 
position, at that time, was District Manager for the CNIB in Hamilton, 
which had over 60 staff members. 
 
Bill joined the Lions organization in 1976 and has been very active in 
Club and District activities ever since.  He was President of the Hamil-
ton Central Lions Club in 1993-94 and President of the newly formed 
Hamilton West Lions Club in 97-98. He achieved the 100% President’s 
Award for both these terms. He was the Governor for District A-11 in 
1998-99.  He also served as the President of the Pincher Creek Lions in 
2003-2004.  After moving to Alberta he again served as the District 
Governor for District 37-D (Southern Alberta/Northwest Montana) for 
the Lions year 2001-2002.  He has been the District Chair for the Lions 
Foundation of Canada (LFC) ever since coming to Alberta and he uses a 
poodle guide dog which was trained at LFC.  He has been recognized 
by LFC who presented him with the LFC fellowship and in 2011 he was 
made a patron of the Lions Foundation of Canada which is one of the 
highest honours a Lion volunteer can receive. 
 
Lion Bill has had the distinct honour of being recognized by Lions Clubs 
International five times by being presented with the International 
President’s Certificate of Appreciation in 1988, 1992 1999, 2000 and again in 2010.  He was presented the Helen Keller award and the 
Judge Brian Stevenson award in recognition of his outstanding efforts as Governor in Ontario.  He was presented with the Melvin Jones 
award by the Pincher Creek Lions in 2006. 
 
Bill has also been recognized by Communities where he has worked and he was presented with the ACRA award in 1986 while in Mark-
ham, ON which is an award that is presented to persons for their outstanding contribution to the municipality in community service. 
 
In 1996 he was presented the Peter Street Inspirational award for his outstanding contribution to the community in Hamilton, ON.  This 
award is presented to individuals who provide inspiration to disabled persons in the community through example. 
 
Some of Bill's hobbies include walking and jogging with his Dog Guide Jax and playing guitar for his own pleasure. 
 
He is a very positive individual and has a good sense of humour. 
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VISION SCREENING PROJECT 
 

Hello Lions:    
 
It’s time for an update on our efforts regarding the Vision Screening Project, using the Plusoptix Vision Screening Devic-
es.  This Lion’s project has been very successful because of the efforts of a number of Lions around the State of Mon-
tana.  While getting the funding was a necessary starting point, it is the Lions that have been involved with the actual 
vision screening that have really made this project a success.    
 
One update is that all of the paperwork has been sent off to LCIF to close out the grant that resulted in the Lions of 
Montana getting $29,400.00 that was used to purchase of vision screening devices.  This matching grant resulted in a 
number of Clubs being able to have a vision screening device within their Club or Zone so as to share with other Clubs.  
This has helped to reduce the commuting distance for a Club to be able to use a screening device.  This has resulted in 
providing vision screening to more communities, either through local schools, day-care centers or other venues.  
THANKS to the Lions that have been leading the charge in this project.  Now is the time for other Clubs to check out 
the vision screening devices and see how they work and how quickly the screening can be accomplished.   
 
At present there are now 26 vision screening devices located in Clubs around the State.  These scattered devices help 
Lions cover the State and provide vision screening services, especially for young children.  In addition a number of Li-
on’s Clubs around the State have stepped up to provide funding so to allow the Montana Lions Sight and Hearing Foun-
dation, as well as other Clubs take advantage of these “matching” funds.  Those devices that are “owned” by the 
MTLS&HF are then placed with Clubs in more rural areas, thus increasing the coverage of this project.  This provides for 
a win, win situation for the Clubs and the communities that they serve.   
 
Another development was to have Lion Doctor Murdoch, from the Missoula Southside Lions, along with Lions Jayne 
and Bill Pfeifer provide information to the County Nurses at their State Convention in Belgrade this past month.  Doctor 
Murdoch, an optometrist, provided the Lion’s share of the information and answered numerous questions regarding 
the vision screening.  As a result of this effort do not be surprised if your Club is contacted regarding the Lions ability to 
help with vision screening for the schools.  The demonstration and discussions after the meeting showed how quickly 
the vision screenings could be accomplished with the Plusoptix, either the S09 or the S12 and I’m guessing that the 
schools will be checking to see if they can get help with this important issue.   
 
To that end I’ve been working with Lion Jerry Leggate, from the Billings Lions on getting more information posted to 
the website regarding Plusoptix vision screening.  That website is www.montanalions.org  and once there it is a simple 
click of the mouse to get to the site having Plusoptix information.  In the near future a contact list for each of the Vision 
Screening devices will be loaded and available for all to view.  There is presently some information located there re-
garding the program.   
 
If you have any questions or comments, my contact information is Lion Bill Pfeifer, 218 Dogwood Drive, PO Box 831, 
Bozeman, MT 59771, e-mail ogeez@optimum.net or 406-580-6442 or 406-209-2083.  If your Club would be interested 
in having a demonstration or practice session with the vision screening devices, please contact me and I’ll make ar-
rangements to do a presentation at a Club meeting or another time that works for a number of the Lions within your 
Club.   

http://www.montanalions.org
mailto:ogeez@optimum.net
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